
Good morning!  
 
I am writing as a concerned water payer. We have a large family with 9 people living in our home in 
Litchfield, NH.  
 
St. Gobain poisoned  our ground water and forces the only drinkable water option to be a sub par public 
water source. The water that was hooked up to our home is almost undrinkable and we have had to pay 
for water delivery from a 3rd party since we hooked up to Pennichuck. The water from Pennichuck is 
often brown, stains all my fixtures, has a constant ring on the toilet. Our well water never did this. The 
rate is already beyond high and an added expense that was unplanned for but forced by a company 
polluting our water system and not being held accountable  
 
I find it completely deplorable that the commission would not hold St. Gobain responsible for paying the 
homeowners water bill that were effected for the poisoned water and Pennichuck responsible for 
delivering a clean water source that is drinkable and clean and fair and market rate.  
 
The hudson and manchester rate is more than half the rate of Litchfield. How can the water rate vary 
that greatly and the commission not find that the litchfield option is unfair and that you are creating 
hardship to families that have no other options as there well option has been removed from them.  
 
Please consider families when discussing this rate increase as the current rates are already to high for 
sub par water.  
 
 
Thank you for taking the time to read my email:) Christina Garand Sent from my iPhone 

 


